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August 14, 2009

The Honorable John Hanger

Secretary

Department of Environmental Protection

400 Market Street, 16th Floor

Harrisburg, PA  17101

Dear Secretary Hanger:

First, thank you for the time you gave at the CAC meeting last month.  You and Deputy Secretary McDonnell, in sharing your views of the budget crisis, painted a very disturbing picture of the potential impacts the current economy and resulting protracted Pennsylvania budget debate are having on the Department’s budget and diminishing resources.  As you stated at the meeting, the cuts may go well beyond temporary “belt-tightening” and may in fact “cut the throat” of critical environmental programs.

This raises some important questions we believe those involved in budget negotiations should consider.

DEP has successfully sought primacy under a number of federal mandates which may be jeopardized if available staffing and resources fall below the minimum threshold needed to maintain programmatic efforts.  In some programs, citizens may petition the pertinent federal agency (e.g. EPA) to rescind the delegated program upon a showing that the state does not have the resources to effectively manage the program in place of the federal government.  Given the cuts to the DEP budget over the past several years, and the proposed additional cuts, does Pennsylvania really want to risk the possibility of losing primacy for enforcement of environmental laws?

In recent years, DEP has been charged with addressing several major issues and undertakings, for example the State Water Resources Plan and the Climate Change Action Plan, without allocation of additional financial resources.  DEP met its mandates and achieved significant progress with existing staff and funds.  However, with additional cuts, will DEP be able to continue to make progress in managing Pennsylvania’s natural resources to meet future public health, environmental and economic needs?  Can we really afford not to be proactive on these and other emerging issues of concern?  The Council is deeply concerned that the current budget reductions, coupled with the expansion of program responsibilities, affects the ability of the Department to meet existing and pending responsibilities.

Pennsylvania’s environmental agencies have absorbed significant budget and staffing cuts already; complement has shrunk even with expansions in key areas.  Additional cuts not only undermine DEP’s ability to meet its responsibility to protect the environment, they put at risk our desire for Pennsylvania to be seen as a leader, as a place with a high quality of life, where people want to live, work, and play.  Instead we could be viewed as being in a perpetual state of clean up and remediation.  

In conversations following the meeting, members relayed questions from their various constituencies regarding the potential implications of pending budget cuts on both the short-term and long-term capacity of the Department’s various programs and federal mandates.  In order to respond in an informed manner to member concerns as well as the inquiries they are receiving, would you please share your thoughts on the magnitude and immediacy of these mutual concerns?  The pressing and urgent need to bolster Department programs is as imperative as concerns with ongoing performance. Also, we seek to aid in creating a path forward that best ensures the future viability of the Department’s mandated programs.  

On behalf of the CAC members, thank you in advance for your time and due consideration of this issue of mutual interest. We look forward to hearing your thoughts and sharing them with our constituencies. 

Best regards,
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Richard J. Manfredi

Chair 
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